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           KIWANIS MEETING OF December 27th, 2017 
 
I could start this newsletter by reporting that on a bitter cold 
Wednesday noon almost all of our members came to the Kiwanis 
luncheon to enjoy a wonderful post-Christmas buffet.  But if I did give 
that report it would be----FAKE NEWS!   The reality was that five of us----
Dal Wood, Ben Wagner, Ann Patteson, Bob Rowan and Bob Fahres---
had a nice lunch of tomato soup, salad and grilled cheese sandwiches. 
  
Dal lead us in an opening prayer, but we skipped the singing and the 
happy dollars.  We purposely didn’t sing the Packer Surrender Song 
(formerly called the Packer Fight Song).  Dal did lead us in a discussion 
of the concern about club membership, our need for new fund raisers 
and our participation in club sponsored events.   An interesting round-
table discussion. 
  
IF you are reading this letter before 2018, be sure to note that our next 
meeting will be on TUESDAY JANUARY 2, 2018.   Our District Lieutenant 
Governor John Day will be at the meeting to install our new club officers 
for the current Kiwanis year, and Dale Vaness will also be on hand to 
conduct our annual safety training.   
 



 

 

If you don’t recall this annual safety event from prior years, it will be 
especially interesting for you to come for the fun on January 2nd.  Dal is 
looking forward to a strong membership attendance for our first 
meeting of 2018. 
 
By: Bob Fahres 
 
 


